
ABSTRACT 

NSF-ATE program officers were interested in widely disseminating the evaluation 
data collected for the ATE program. Although an overall merged evaluation report 
could have been produced from the survey and site visit evaluation data, Western 
Michigan University's (WMU) evaluation project advisory panel, in conjunction 
with NSF, believed that a more varied and unique approach to report writing 
should be tried. The intention was to more fully explore the available data through 
an individual, issue-oriented approach. Toward that end, the WMU evaluation 
project commissioned the following nine issue papers in early 2001. 
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